
NOTICE TO SPRINGFIELD VOTERS

Absentee Ballots for the Springfield Special Town Meet-
ing being held Tuesday, November 5, 2024, are available at 
the Springfield Town Clerk’s Office.  If you wish to vote by 
absentee ballot, and you did not already make a request for 
“all local elections” earlier this year, please contact the Town 
Clerk’s Office in person, in writing, by phone or by email. If 
you make your absentee request in person, you can choose to 
vote your ballot and return it before leaving the Town Clerk’s 
Office. If returning your ballot by mail, allow extra time for 
postal delivery.  An Absentee Request Form can be found 
on the town’s website https://springfieldvt.gov or you may 
request your ballot online at https://mvp.vermont.gov.  The 
deadline for requesting an absentee ballot is Monday, Novem-
ber 4, 2024 at 4:30 p.m. You may register to vote on Election 
Day at the polls and then proceed to vote on that day.  You 
may also register to vote any time at the Town Clerk’s Office 
or online at https://mvp.vermont.gov.  On or before Mon-
day, November 4, 2024, absentee ballots may be returned in 
person, through regular mail and after hours through mail 
slots located in the entrance doors of Town Hall. All voted ab-
sentee ballots must be received at the polls by the Town Clerk 
before the close of polls at 7:00 p.m. on Tuesday, November 5, 
2024.   The polls are located at Riverside Middle School in the 
gymnasium and will open on Tuesday, November 5, 2024 at 
8:00 a.m. and close at 7:00 p.m.  Town Clerk’s Office will not 
be open on November 5, 2024. 

NOTE:  The Springfield Special Town Meeting is a local vote 
separate from the Vermont General Election.  If you have 
already returned your Vermont General Election ballot, the 
local Springfield Special Town Meeting ballot is also available 
to you upon request prior to November 4, 2024 or at the polls 
on November 5, 2024.

The Secretary of State has mailed all active voters the Ver-
mont General Election ballot.  If you are an active registered 
voter in Springfield and have not received your absentee bal-
lot from the Secretary of State by mid-October, please contact 
the Town Clerk’s Office.

Barbara A. Courchesne, Town Clerk, CVC - 96 Main Street, 
Springfield, Vermont  05156 (802) 885-2104 tosclerk@
vermontel.net


